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Directors Update 

  

Dear Colleagues, 

I hope you all feel refreshed after the half-term break. 

Firstly, I would like to extend my heartfelt thanks to all 
our schools for your unwavering efforts in improving 
school attendance. Reports indicate that we are 
above the national average in Primary, Secondary, 
and Special schools. Your dedication truly makes a difference. 

It's national offer day for secondary school places on Monday, 3 March, and 
our admissions team we will be writing to parents and carers to confirm where 
their child has been allocated a secondary school place. 

This week, we celebrated the reopening of Oakengates Nursery School in its 
brand-new, purpose-built facility on Charlton Street. With a capacity for 108 
children, this new space promises to be a welcoming environment for both 
children and staff. 

Our safeguarding team has also shared some insightful information about 
funding from Loudmouth for RSHE and safeguarding programs, along with an 
update on the CSE Review Group's annual report. 

Next week marks World Book Day, and we would love to see your pictures and 
hear your stories about how you’ve celebrated this event. 

There are also some links to activity packs for early years settings and schools 
to support and inspire children and young people into the world of STEM and 
celebrate British Science Week. 

March is also the start of Ramadan, so our Multicultural team have provided 
some important advice and guidance on supporting Muslim Pupils during this 
period. Please take time to read this. 

Save the date for Saturday, 22 March 2025, as the Shropshire Athletic 
Association Under 11s (Year 5 & 6) Cross Country Championships will be 
taking place. It’s a fantastic opportunity for our young athletes to showcase 
their abilities. 



Additionally, we are excited to announce the launch of the Make a Change 
project, which offers 11–18-year-olds the opportunity to apply for up to £2,000 
to bring their ideas to life about causes they care deeply about. 

This edition of the noticeboard also includes the new CPD course calendar for 
the training available in the Spring term 2025. 

Enjoy the rest of the week. 

Best Wishes, 

Simon 

Simon Wellman 

Director: Education & Skills 

 

News 

Woodlands Primary School and Nursery win 
award for music 

We are very proud to announce that 
Woodlands were recently awarded the Bronze 
award from Telford Wrekin Music for excellence 
in our music provision! Well done to our music 
lead Mrs Williams and the rest of the team for 
their hard work that went into achieving this. 

Well done Woodlands this is a great 
achievement !! 

  

Oakengates Nursery School 

Oakengates Nursery School has 
reopened in a brand-new, purpose-built 
facility on Charlton Street this week. 

Designed with a capacity for 108 children, 
the new state-of-the-art Oakengates 

Nursery School facility features modern amenities tailored to early year’s 
education, landscaped outdoor spaces to encourage exploration and play, 

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk%2F%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/e5YwBA6UNkkF8oWRLderihTTkABLWzZX_abSTujeiLg=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk%2F%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/e5YwBA6UNkkF8oWRLderihTTkABLWzZX_abSTujeiLg=394


dedicated parking for ease of access and learning environments which provide 
a welcoming space for children and staff. 

Read more at - https://newsroom.telford.gov.uk/news/oakengates-nursery-
school-opens-following-relocation 

 

School Attendance  

Well done to all our schools, Attendance is better than National!  

Huge thanks to all our schools for your efforts to improve school attendance. 
I’m delighted to inform you that from data published on VYED it shows we are 
above National for Primary, Secondary and Special Schools. 

Read More  

 

Attendance Data  

 

 

National Offer day for Secondary School Places 

National offer day for secondary school places 

On Monday (March 3), we’ll be writing out to parents or carers to confirm where 
their child has been offered a secondary school place 

Applicants from Telford and Wrekin borough will be able to log onto the Parent 
Portal on Monday morning in order to view their school allocation. 

During the morning, we will also be sending out emails to all applicants who 
live within the borough and have applied on time. The email will confirm their 
allocated school and what to do next if they want to be considered for a higher 
preference school or a school not previously applied for. 

  

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fnewsroom.telford.gov.uk%2Fnews%2Foakengates-nursery-school-opens-following-relocation%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/S-OGDBejI5MskxaSbbwrn1mCiwlo7hnOrRxdpvDFWro=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fnewsroom.telford.gov.uk%2Fnews%2Foakengates-nursery-school-opens-following-relocation%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/S-OGDBejI5MskxaSbbwrn1mCiwlo7hnOrRxdpvDFWro=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F25%2Ffile_attachments%2F3173938%2FWell%2520done%2520to%2520all%2520our%2520schools.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/_UDkjt29-qUDJwmSCxdl0T6KzSVrW_71u-0b2lTVuJQ=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F25%2Ffile_attachments%2F3173889%2FCopy%2520of%2520Attendance%2520Data%2520for%2520schools%2520Feb%2520Half%2520Term%252014.02.25%2520%2528002%2529.xlsx/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/HUWKDXC1EDz9GJa_Qe5qh3h5ZclUtbfyYT__CbwoodM=394


Read More  

 

Guide for Primary Viewing Y6  

 

Guide for Secondary Viewing  

 

 

Safeguarding 

 

Loudmouth Funding Update re: Schools' RSHE & Safeguarding 
Programmes 

Loudmouth Education and Training advise that the subsidy available for Telford 
and Wrekin secondary schools for their RSHE and Safeguarding programmes is 
only available until the end of March 2025. Session can be planned up until 
July 2025 but need to be booked by the end of March. 

Secondary schools can still book sessions into February – July 2025 however 
all must be confirmed by the end of March. Schools can choose up to 2 
programmes each for a contribution of £4 per pupil per programme. 

For further information visit their website www.loudmouth.co.uk 

Joint CSE Review Group 2024 Annual Report 

This report is the second annual CSE report presenting data and information in 
relation to CSE in Telford & Wrekin, and the activity taking place to respond to 
CSE and safeguard those at risk. The reporting period for this report is April 
2023 to March 2024. 

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F26%2Ffile_attachments%2F3175214%2FNational%2520offer%2520day%2520for%2520secondary%2520school%2520places.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/4Oo69b918n9os32BRhRodKiSlSyvVsHQl6RFdtgH1fI=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F26%2Ffile_attachments%2F3175207%2Fa%2520guide%2520for%2520primary%2520schools%2520-%2520Viewing%2520Secondary%2520Allocations%2520for%2520Year%25206%2520Pupils.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/kBwR8ZxQpARcnz6fgaM6qdAEoTrjpf7FiohSZCQYWrk=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F26%2Ffile_attachments%2F3175228%2Fa%2520guide%2520for%2520secondary%2520schools%2520-%2520Viewing%2520Secondary%2520Allocations%2520for%2520Year%25206%2520Pupils.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/uz3wQV54g9_32QvFu2h1xjKg4EIR8lwmHsqiISks6G8=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/http:%2F%2Fwww.loudmouth.co.uk%2F%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/3sz7jPMT605He2WoivR3fjTEU0NWD_9E08FnNRfCC9g=394


Please click on the link below to access the full report 

Telford & Wrekin Council issues second annual report on Child Sexual 
Exploitation | Newsroom 

 

Early Years 

Supporting the Home Learning Environment Conference on Wednesday 19 
March 2025 

Parents [and carers] play a key role in children’s learning. They are experts on 
their own children, and they are a child’s first and enduring educators, 
(National Children’s Bureau – NCB, 2010). 

As a strand of the Family Hub programme, we have been utilising interventions 
and approaches that are evidenced based to support children’s Speech, 
Language, Communication and Literacy at home. This is your opportunity to 
learn more about these tools and the importance of the Home learning 
environment from a range of national speakers. Representatives from local 
schools and Nursery Settings will update the audience with their progress 
when utilising these interventions. 

Read More  

 

Request for Apprentices to Participate in User Research Sessions 

Are you an apprentice who could lend time to participate in user research 
sessions? 

We are currently working on a project to develop tailored content specifically 
for early years apprentices. Our aim is to keep apprentices motivated and well-
informed throughout their course, building on the success of similar initiatives 
in other sectors. 

To ensure this content is relevant and engaging, we’re inviting apprentices to 
take part in user research sessions. Your help in identifying apprentices from 
your setting who might be interested in participating would be greatly 
appreciated 

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fnewsroom.telford.gov.uk%2Fnews%2Ftelford-wrekin-council-issues-second-annual-report-on-child-sexual-exploitation%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/MLcotnDT8EMlTHUeOFdfULaAHjYsYVasP4cXa7fu0wA=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fnewsroom.telford.gov.uk%2Fnews%2Ftelford-wrekin-council-issues-second-annual-report-on-child-sexual-exploitation%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/MLcotnDT8EMlTHUeOFdfULaAHjYsYVasP4cXa7fu0wA=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F18%2Ffile_attachments%2F3166837%2FSupporting%2520the%2520Home%2520Learning%2520Environment%2520Conference%2520on%2520Wednesday%252019%2520March%25202025.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/Gagut4ltpGtIs0E3Wj6sNaSCb9NQazuLAY1-SPCqySg=394


Read More  

 

 

CPD 

CPD courses to the end of the Spring Term 2025 

Further details of these and all other courses are available in the 2024-25 CPD 
booklet on the Telford Education Services website and on the Ollie website. 

The CPD Booklet to the end of the 2024-25 academic year can be viewed via 
Telford Education Services 

As always, courses can be booked by completing and returning a CPD booking 
form to cpdschoolimprovement@telford.gov.uk (unless denoted differently 

Read More  

 

Training opportunity for your wider staff base: chef, dinner supervisor, 
office based staff etc 

You may have noticed that Telford and Wrekin have been running a project 
(Talking with your Little One), in partnership with Speech and Language U.K., to 
encourage parents to speak more with their children. We have been working 
with Early Years professionals in Nurseries, Family Hubs, Schools etc. to 
deliver these important messages. As part of this project, we have put together 
a short Powerpoint to share with the wider workforce, i.e. anyone working in 
Telford and Wrekin who has contact with young children. 

Read More  

 

 

Make a change Project 

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F18%2Ffile_attachments%2F3166848%2FRequest%2520for%2520Apprentices.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/lmWIGcHOLW2odCPmRt2VpeSlH3AyZU4qUMjUcqersI0=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/http:%2F%2Fwww.telfordeducationservices.co.uk%2Fschool-performance-team%2Fschoolperformancedocs%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/NNXoOkhfy8qctqHmjwgcg74-sBfOVQRixjwRMnyFdOc=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Ftelford.learningpool.com%2Ftotara%2Fdashboard%2Findex.php%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/Ss-mgxTVpeOt_FsdGcGuIyHcfJDlsXg3OdMMkMkm9oA=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/http:%2F%2Fwww.telfordeducationservices.co.uk%2Fschool-performance-team%2Fschoolperformancedocs%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/2/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/i0d4KPunqC0U7E1tKmnE2qWC_oEhTb2ohuiF0I4uA4I=394
mailto:cpdschoolimprovement@telford.gov.uk
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F25%2Ffile_attachments%2F3173950%2FCPD%2520courses%2520to%2520the%2520end%2520of%2520the%2520Spring%2520Term%25202025.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/Ojdb8P5GZVTHeip8S5M-DjPgR-v-ARRM3h9qORA-V0Y=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F25%2Ffile_attachments%2F3174019%2FTraining%2520opportunity%2520for%2520your%2520wider%2520staff%2520base.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/AV3oIgNkOB22WCdZze9SCB412smFOp1cqbWklWj_LIk=394


 

Have a passion you want to turn into a real project 

The Make a Change project is now open to 11-18-year-olds. 

And with £2,000 up for grabs, it’s a chance to help young people bring ideas to 
life about causes they care about. 

Reasons to enter – the best five ideas will receive up to £2,000 and applicants 
will 

• Gain confidence, team working skills 

• Budgeting & project management experience 

• Community support 

• Support team on hand 

Read More  

 

 

Outdoor Education 

Mini Breaks at Arthog Wales 

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F25%2Ffile_attachments%2F3174064%2FHave%2520a%2520passion%2520you%2520want%2520to%2520turn%2520into%2520a%2520real%2520project.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/lYHYWyKjRSnJtVvTWCQF-Mi0h51rH54Fb-ezNdGM9o0=394


 

Arthog Wales is offering mini adventure breaks for organised groups and 
families for limited dates this spring and summer. 

The centre welcomes girl guiding, scout, Duke of Edinburgh, veteran and many 
other organised groups to join its coastal getaway. 

Prices start at £233 per person and includes full board, private dormitories and 
a jam-packed leader led programme of outdoor adventure and activity. 

Full details can be found online at https://www.arthog.co.uk/info/10/arthog-
wales/22/arthog-wales-mini-breaks 

 

Other Information and Resources 

RE Hubs 

RE Hubs is a national web-based organisation, set up by a group of 
professional associations and RE trusts with the aim of creating better 
provision for teachers of RE. 

It provides a centralised resource where teachers can find what they need to 
teach RE well. 

Each region has a page within the overall website.  The West Midlands 
Coordinator is Chris Giles, who can be contacted via email address 
westmidlands@re-hubs.uk  

For further information please follow the link (www.re-hubs.uk 

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.arthog.co.uk%2Finfo%2F10%2Farthog-wales%2F22%2Farthog-wales-mini-breaks%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/LTy1XBjKGsZbSYSMSw7-tJ8p2_u_pLp36jbOmu4vob0=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.arthog.co.uk%2Finfo%2F10%2Farthog-wales%2F22%2Farthog-wales-mini-breaks%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/LTy1XBjKGsZbSYSMSw7-tJ8p2_u_pLp36jbOmu4vob0=394
mailto:westmidlands@re-hubs.uk
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/http:%2F%2Fwww.re-hubs.uk%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/MXxAPnxOpcye3899Bg_BwwCo7bZzcPGc4bSpb2DRc-Y=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/http:%2F%2Fwww.re-hubs.uk%3Futm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/2/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/QAapPHl-7eQY5rR_HMvdKRyV8W2to3QAW3rPp2WL4MQ=394


  

  

Shropshire Athletic Association -  

Under 11's Year 5&6 cross Country Championships  

The 2025 Shropshire Athletic Association Under 11’s Year 5 and Year 6 Cross 
Country Championships are taking place Saturday 22 March 2025 at Concord 
College, Acton Burnell, with the first race commencing at 2.30pm. 

Please note that entry forms have to be submitted no later than Wednesday 19 
March 2025 (see attached for further information)  

Read More  

 

Year 5 Route  

 

Year 6 Route  

 

 

Awareness Dates 

Ramadan March 2025 

This guidance provides essential support 
for children who choose to fast during 
Ramadan. It also offers an excellent 
opportunity to educate students about the 
significance of the Islamic Festival of 
Ramadan and to build stronger 

connections with Muslim parents and communities. It is important for staff to 
have good understanding of the meaning and importance of the fasting month 

  

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F25%2Ffile_attachments%2F3173982%2FSHROPSHIRE%2520ATHLETIC%2520ASSOCIATION.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/wiEe1weol8qCf_Qw2w-62ltlWkphZxnxrRDDcaZf9iM=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F25%2Ffile_attachments%2F3173968%2FYear%25205%2520route%2520SAA%2520U11s%2520Championships%25202025.jpg/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/wVMRnUM61eOIuSt08UDAFXZkeaX5IxsnJo4ocxP_aqA=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F25%2Ffile_attachments%2F3173985%2FYear%25206%2520route%2520SAA%2520U11s%2520Championships%25202025.jpg/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/KmPotWwZKAk6osiEjUKCDqlGXKQv4sQpDZ7JDpAK7GM=394


Read More  

 

World Book Day 

It’s that time again when we encourage a love of 
books as part of World Book Day, which this year 
falls on Thursday 6 March. 

The theme for this year’s event is ‘read your way’ as 
World Book Day research shows that children feel 
reading is something they have to do, rather than 

something they choose to do. 

A wealth of resources is available for educators, including useful toolkits, via 
the World Book Day. 

  

  

British Science Week  

 This national initiative runs from 7 to 16 March as a 
celebration of science, technology, engineering and 
maths. 

Online activity packs are available for early years 
settings and schools to support them to embrace 
the week and inspire children and young people into 

the world of STEM. 

Download activity packs Activity packs - British Science Week 

  

 

 

   

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKTW%2F2025%2F02%2F27%2Ffile_attachments%2F3176396%2FSupporting%2520Muslim%2520Pupils%2520During%2520Ramadan.pdf/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/mXQCLloI58uVzw5vOK1KIdaCloFkchqqwffe6quFz4c=394
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.britishscienceweek.org%2Factivity-packs%2F%3Fgad_source=1%26gclid=EAIaIQobChMIsYzJhZbfiwMVx5pQBh1d2A0JEAAYASAAEgILO_D_BwE%26utm_content=%26utm_medium=email%26utm_name=%26utm_source=govdelivery%26utm_term=/1/0101019547477ded-f75258d3-9d42-43f5-8e0b-b7b6295b1ca0-000000/UxcFOuCidiMOea-izSvrzfetdWeuACQXT3_X2eMb7zM=394


 

    

 


